
Message Sent 3/20/2025 

                                    

    

 

Home Health 

 
SMS and Voice Call MFA Options on PE 
Maintenance Portal Will be Discontinued 

 

 

 
Contact Details: 

1-800-343-9000 

emednyalert@gdit.com 
 

 

SMS and Voice Call MFA Options on PE Maintenance 
Portal Will be Discontinued  

On April 1st, 2025, SMS and Voice Call Multi Factor Authentication 

(MFA) Options on the Provider Enrollment (PE) Maintenance Portal 

will be discontinued. If you currently use the PE Maintenance Portal 

and utilize one or both of these MFA options, you need to select 

and enroll in an alternative MFA method. 

 

You are required to set up ONE option, but it is recommended that 

you set up at least TWO options. 

 

These options are available: 

• OKTA Verify - use a push notification sent to mobile app 

• Security Key or Biometric Authenticator 

• Google Authenticator 

 

For more information and additional help on each of these MFA 

options, please Refer to the IAM User Guide located here: 

https://www.emedny.org/portal/IAM_UserGuide.pdf 

 

For questions about the PE Maintenance Portal, please contact the 

eMedNY Call Center: 1-800-343-9000. 
 

 

 
  

 
If you are having problems viewing content within this newsletter, please email emednyalert@gdit.com for further assistance  

The Department has attempted to ensure that the information contained in these notifications is as accurate as possible. However, no e-mail transmittals or 
materials provided are intended to constitute legal or medical advice. 
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